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Health Network Event 18 February 2015
The spring 2015 Health Network Event held at Edge Hill University on Wednesday 18 February 2015 focused on “People & Communities: Our Local Role & Values” and covered several issues including inclusion for equality, dignity in health & care and local participation & influence in decision making.  Over 85 people attended the event from 46 different organisations including both public and the voluntary, community and faith sectors.  There were 28 information stands for delegates to browse and plenty of opportunities for networking.
Greg Mitten, Chief Officer of West Lancs CVS (WLCVS) welcomed the Mayor of West Lancashire, Cllr Doreen Stephenson, who formally opened the event with a short speech. The event incorporated the Annual General Meeting of West Lancs CVS, which was facilitated by Alan Chapman of the Lancashire Association of CVSs. 
Themes of the day 
The Voluntary, Community & Faith Sector (VCFS): our local role and values

Greg Mitten, WLCVS gave an introduction to the event and talked about the importance of the VCFS and its role of working across the wider determinants of health and the sectors ability to work at a very local level to increase community resilience and increase social values within neighbourhoods. As well as the vital work of larger organisations he stressed that commissioners needed to be aware of and prepared to support local charities, community groups and neighbourhood level initiatives. To demonstrate the positive role of local groups he showed a piece of artwork produced by ‘Express Yourself’, a local arts and crafts group of people, coming together to support each other facilitated by Connect4Life as an example of adding social value which is often hard to measure but can have a huge effect on people’s lives.  He then posed the question for the event: ‘How does the Voluntary, Community and Faith Sector (VCFS) work in partnership and ensure that we are influencing commissioners to invest in the social value inherent in the VCFS approach, the use of local community assets, the inclusion of local design and delivery of grant based or commissioned services?”
Setting the Context Drivers for Change
Professor John Diamond, Director of Institute for Public Policy and Professional Practice at Edge Hill University (I4P), examined how the voluntary sector are now providing levels of support they would not have needed to five or ten years ago and the fact that they are filling more roles as more public services are cut.  He discussed the huge changes that are happening, for example, to the health services and the instability in organisations because of the uncertainty with commissioning services which make forward planning difficult.  He spoke about the need to be more honest about how we work together and how seeing each other as competitors is the quickest way to decline.
Click here for John Diamond’s presentation.
Compassionate Communities and Planning for the Future

Dr Karen Groves, MBE, Consultant in palliative medicine for West Lancashire, Southport and Formby and the Medical and Education Director of Queenscourt Hospice in Southport gave a very evocative and thought provoking presentation about compassionate communities and planning for the future.
Dr Groves stressed the importance of ensuring that there isn’t a NHS and voluntary sector divide; that there is a seamless service for patients with the right service in the right place at the right time.   She stated that we don’t talk about death, and this has to change and discussed all that the subject entails, such as having conversations about future care planning, including writing a statement of wishes, beliefs and preferences; having a named spokesperson and considering a formal lasting power of attorney (Health & Welfare) if needed.

Contact Vicky Attwood – vicky@wlcvs.org for the full presentation.
West Lancs Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)’s Forward Plan 2015-16 and ‘Reducing the Inequality Gap by Working in Neighbourhoods’
Dr Jack Kinsey, West Lancs CCG Board Member introduced the forward plan and stressed the vital role the VCFS has in partnership with the CCG.  Lucinda McArthur, Senior Operating Officer at West Lancs CCG explained how the plan addresses the unacceptable levels of inequality within our local community. 
Lucinda’s presentation ‘Reducing the Inequality Gap by Working in Neighbourhoods’ gave an overview on the Forward Plan and the work that is focused on Skelmersdale.  She stated that the seven wards in Skelmersdale are the most deprived in West Lancashire with six of these being some of the most deprived nationally.  She stated that people in lower socio-economic groups are more likely to experience chronic ill-health and die earlier than those who are more advantaged and that all seven wards are above national average for ill health, for example, Skelmersdale South and Digmoor are significantly above national average for premature mortality from cancer.   

Contact Vicky Attwood – vicky@wlcvs.org for the full presentation.
Devolution and Local Influence
Warren Escadale from VSNW (Voluntary Sector North West) talked about Devolution and Local Influence.  He highlighted a new approach summarised by ‘Plugging the Leaks’ which was created to support people in communities to take a different approach to local economic development, summed up on the website: www.pluggingtheleaks.org.
Click here to see the full presentation.
Workshops:
1. Compassionate Communities facilitated by Dr Karen Groves
2. Ensuring Inclusion to Reduce the Inequality Gap facilitated by Lucinda McArthur
3. Devolution & Local Community Decision Making by Warren Escadale

See Appendix A for workshop summaries and feedback – these will be ready shortly.

